Westmoreland Town Board

Budget Workshop

September 22, 2020
Supervisor Kenneth Eisnor called this workshop to order at 5:45 P.M. at the Westmoreland Town Hall, 100 Station Road, Westmoreland, New York.  Present at this meeting were Councilpersons Charles Hebbard, Burton Seymour Jr., Randy Rundle and Barbara Phillips.  Also present by phone was Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz.  
The Supervisor stated that each department head submitted their requested budgets for 2021 and this tentative budget reflects those requests. 
Supervisor Eisnor stated we will start with the Lighting Districts.  

· Tindall Lighting 

· Clark Mills Lighting 

· Westmoreland Lighting 

All three (3) Lighting Districts will remain at 2020 limits.

The Martin Drive Sewer Fund will also remain unchanged.
The Supervisor moved on to the Water Districts, Tindall, Westmoreland, Spencer and Camelot. 
Camelot Water doesn’t have a lot of activity.  We always bill $.44 per 1000 gallons over what Rome bills us. Funding will remain at 2020 levels.

Discussion turned to the Westmoreland Water District.  This District experienced several water line breaks over the past year and one is still in the process of being repaired.  Councilperson Seymour confirmed that the money received from the Westmoreland Water District users can only be used for the Westmoreland Water District.  Supervisor Eisnor didn’t feel that the rates in the Westmoreland Water District would need to be adjusted this year.  The bookkeeper agreed adding that the district is bringing in more than it is spending.
The Tindall Water District was reviewed next. Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz explained that the Town collects $18,500.00 in tax revenue and $42,600.00 in water payments.  Expenses are estimated at $86,000.00, leaving over a $24,000.00 gap. The Bookkeeper stated that the fund balance was depleted by all the leaks last year.  It needs to be built back up to cover future problems and to keep the district flush.
Discussion commenced on the Towns prior attempts to replace the water lines in Tindall through grants, MVWA’s refusal to take over the district as it stands and different avenues to explore to build up the fund balance.

Councilperson Hebbard requested an average daily usage of each household within the Tindall Water District.  This fund was then tabled until the next meeting to that figures could be obtained.

The Spencer Water District is also experiencing financial problems.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz stated that expenses are projected at $8,500.00 while revenues are only $6,000.00.  Water usage in this district is up over 100,000 gallons per billing cycle.  This would indicate that there is a leak somewhere along that water line.  Supervisor Eisnor suggested that possibly it has something to do with the new meters that were installed and that we should have MVWA verify they are capturing the correct reads.
Councilperson Seymour suggested that we attempt to have the City of Rome take over this district as there are only 21 residences involved.  Supervisor Eisnor replied that he spoke with Mayor Rizzo about this last year and Rome does not want the district because of the age of the water lines.

Councilperson Seymour that water usage rates and the flat billing rates be doubled in 2021.  Councilperson Hebbard agreed that the rates need to be increased but would like to determine why the water usage has increased so dramatically.

This fund was also tabled until the next budget meeting.
The Board then moved to the General Fund. Supervisor Eisnor suggested they go through each line item of the Tentative Budget
Bookkeeper Diane Rolewicz stated that the tentative budget has no changes for salaries in 2021.

General Fund:
Town Board Personal Services and Contractual (which includes the NYC Conference) will remain at 2020 levels.

Town Justices Personal Services reflects no change in salary.  Equipment and Contractual Expense will also remain the same.  Supervisor Eisnor stated that if the Court continues to operate twice a month (1 day for each Judge), the Board should consider cutting the Justices salary and eliminating one (1) clerk position.
Supervisor Personal Services, Equipment, and Contractual Expense will remain at 2020 limits.
Tax Collector Personal Services will remain at the 2018 levels.  Contractual expenses will increase by $50.00 to accommodate for raising postage prices. 
Budget Officer will remain the same as 2020.

Assessor Personal Services, Equipment and Contractual lines will remain at the 2020 levels.  Supervisor Eisnor thought the Assessor’s salary could also be reduced as a new Assessor will be taking over. 
Town Clerk Personal Services, Equipment and Contractual will be remain the same ae 2020.
Attorney Contractual Expense was reduced to $25,000.00.  

Engineer, was established in 2017 to cover costs incurred by engineering studies for future projects.  This fund will continue to be budgeted for $12,500.00 to cover the costs of the proposed water district project.
Elections will remain unfunded as no special elections are proposed for 2021.  
Records Management Personal Services will remain at 2020 levels, but the Contractual line will be reduced by $1000.00.
Operations of buildings; Equipment and Contractual will remain at 2020 levels.  The Supervisor stated that we never know when the heating/cooling system of the Town Hall will act up.
Central Printing and Mailing will remain the same. 
Special Items-Unallocated Insurance, Municipal Association Dues will remain unchanged.  Supervisor Eisnor stated the health insurance will be going up slightly.  Bookkeeper Rolewicz explained the Contingent account is basically a slush fund in case another fund may need some help. The Contingent Account will be reduced by $2,000.00 and added to the Traffic Control fund.
Public Safety Traffic Control will be increased by $2,000.00, from the Contingent account to account for the new traffic signal in the intersection of NYS Route 233 and South Street.

Control of Dogs Contractual will remain the same. 
Safety Inspections, Personal Services and Contractual will remain the same as 2020.  Supervisor Eisnor advised the Board that they will need to re-evaluate the permit fees for 2021.
Public Health Personal Services and Contractual will remain at 2020 levels.  Equipment will remain unfunded as no equipment will be required in 2020.  
Transportation; Superintendent of Highways, Personal Services, Contractual, Garage Equipment and the Contractual account will remain constant.  Supervisor Eisnor commented on what a great job the Highway Department has done to control costs this year.
Street Lighting Contractual will at $16,000.00.  The LED street lights that were installed last year saved the Town around $3,000.00. 
Sidewalks will not be funded in 2020.  

Economic Assistance and Opportunity Programs for the Aging Contractual will not be funded in 2021 because they received funding in 2020 and did not meet after March because of COVID-19.  The Westlander’s have been notified. 
Culture and Recreation Administration, Personal Services will be funded at $1,545.00.  This is the same amount as 2020 and pay the salary of the Recreation Attendant.
Parks Personal Services, which is the salary for the Park Laborer position will remain unchanged.  Capital Outlay will be reduced by $5,000.00 to $20,0000.  Councilperson Hebbard stated that the pavilions need ceilings in them to prevent birds from nesting there. The Contractual line item will also be reduced to $7,500.00.  This fund covers the lighting and cleaning items for the Park. 
Pool Contractual will be funded at $5,000.00 as in 2020 to cover insurance.  Equipment & Maintenance will continue to be funded with $1,000.00.
Youth Programs Contractual will remain at $6,500.00.  
Library Personal Services, Equipment and Contractual will remain even with 2020.  Supervisor Eisnor wants to cut out another day that the Reading Center is open.  There were no programs offered again this year. 
Historian Personal Services and Contractual will remain at 2020 amounts. 

Celebrations Contractual will remain at $5,000.00.  Councilperson Hebbard and Seymour stated that new decorations are need for the light poles.  Councilperson Hebbard will get quotes.
Home and Community Services Zoning Personal Services will be increased by 28% because of the additional hours needed by the Clerk. Contractual will decrease slightly to $5,970.00. Planning Board and Equipment will no longer be funded.
Human Rights Contractual, Community Beautification and Cemeteries will remain at 2020 levels.
Grant Writing will continue to be funded with $10,000.00 in case one is needed for water projects.
Employee Benefits reflect a 43.33% decrease in Hospital and Medical Insurance.  State Retirement will increase in 2021 by 11.05%.  
Interest and Penalties on Real Property Tax will remain at $3,000.00.  This is the money the Town earns on bonds and money markets.

Non-Property Tax Items, which is our County Sales Tax funding is being estimated at a conservative amount of $275,000.00.
State Aid the bookkeeper advised the Board that the Town will only be getting 80% of the $52,700.00 we normally receive.  20% is being held by the State.  It is anticipated that the Mortgage Tax will remain at $75,000.00.
The Bookkeeper indicated that the Town should have a healthy fund balance this year.
The Supervisor stated that the next budget meeting will be September 29, 2020 at 6:30 P.M., an attorney interview at 5:00p.m., an assessor interview at 5:45p.m. and the Highway Fund at 6:45 p.m.  the same day.  He then recessed this meeting at 7:45 P.M. 

Respectfully submitted,

Jody S. Burdick

Town Clerk
